
                               N C P O A    

      Northern California Peace Officers Association 

     10235 Frank Greg Way, Elk Grove, CA 95757 

        Working Today – For a Better Tomorrow” 

 

  DUES FOR 2021/2022 ARE NOW BEING ACCEPTED.   PAY YOUR DUES, IT KEEPS US IN BUSINESS. YOU MAY SEND YOUR  

  CHECK TO THE ABOVE ADDRESS FOR PROMPT ATTENTION.  MEMBERSHIP DUES ARE $25. 
   

   FEBRUARY 17, 2022 

Gather at 11 AM – Dine at Noon 
AMERICAN LEGION POST 119 

4561 GREENSTONE ROAD 

PLACERVILLE, CA 95667 
 

HOSTED BY: 

EL DORADO COUNTY SHERIFF 

JOHN D’AGOSTINI 
GUESTS 

PLACERVILLE CHIEF OF POLICE 

JOSEPH WREN 

PLACERVILLE AREA CHP COMMANDER 

LT. RICK HATFIELD 

 SOUTH LAKE TAHOE 

CHIEF OF POLICE-DAVID STEVENSON 

SOUTH LAKE TAHOE CHP COMMANDER 

       LT.  KEN NELSON 
 

Directions – Take Highway 50 East towards Placerville – Exit 
Greenstone Road (Exit 41) turn south onto Greenstone Road – 
Destination will be on the left (1 mile about 2 minutes). 
 

  LUNCH PRICING - $20 MEMBERS AND GUESTS  

                                             $15 UNIFORMED PERSONNEL   

                        $10 Raffle Tickets     FULL SHEET     26 Tickets  

                                               
Lunch Winners: Dawn Marie Nichols, Anthony Martinis,  

       Rich DeCuir 

 
ATTENDANCE DRAWING: $25 

                      (Everyone with a lunch ticket is eligible to win) 

 

ATTENTION:  When you receive the E-MAIL meeting notice 
PLEASE use the response message to let us know if you will or 
will not be attending.  The count is necessary so we can order 
the right number of meals, and we can all have a meal. 
  
IF YOU HAVE E-MAIL BUT DID NOT RECEIVE A EMAIL COPY, PLEASE LET US 
KNOW.  SEE INFORMATION ON THE BACK PAGE REGARDING OUR EFFORT 

TO DISCONTINUE MAILING THE HARD COPY NEWSLETTER, THEREBY 

RELYING UPON DIGITAL DISTRIBUTION.  NOTICE WILL BE GIVEN PRIOR TO 
THAT ACTION.  LET US KNOW HOW IT WILL AFFECT YOU. 

 

We have 10 

meetings each year 

for 2021-2022 
 

 OUR 

TENTATIVE 

SCHEDULE 

2021 

      September 16 

Grass Valley 

Long delayed 

Officer Elections 
 

  October 21 

Sacramento City PD 

Sacramento 

 

            November 18 

POST FACILITY 

West Sacramento 

 

           December 16 

Elk Grove Pavilion 
 

              2022 

January 20 

American Legion Hall 

Jackson 
 

February 17 

American Legion 

Hall 

Placerville 
 

March 17 

Jose Rizal Center 

Sacramento 

*SCHOLARSHIPS* 

 

April 21 

       American Legion 

               Post 84 

Auburn  
         
                 May19  

           WOODLAND  

SENIOR CENTER 
Woodland 

 

June 16 

McBean Park 

Lincoln 

Officer Elections 

 
        

 

We have 10 

meetings each year 

for 2019-2020 
   

September 19 

Grass Valley 

 

  October 17 

Sacramento City PD 

Sacramento 

 

November 21 

West Sacramento 

 

           December 19 

Elk Grove Pavilion 

 

January 16 

American Legion Hall 

Jackson 

 

February 20 

American Legion Hall 

Placerville 

 

March 19 

Jose Rizal Center 

Sacramento 

DOORS OPEN 11:00 

*SCHOLARSHIPS* 

 

April 16 

       American Legion 

               Post 84 

Auburn  
         

      ** WEDNESDAY** 

                 May 20 

WOODLAND  
SENIOR CENTER 

Woodland 

 

June 18 

McBean Park 

Lincoln 

Officer Elections 

 

        

 

  

2021-2022 Board of 
Directors: 
 

Executive Director: 
Val Kobza 
Sacramento SD 
(916) 967-0562 
 
President: 
Larry Bowler 
Sacramento SD 
(916) 686-5950 
 
Vice President: 
Tom Guichard 
Sacramento SD 
(818) 458-8131 
 
Sergeant at Arms:  
 
    VACANT 
 
Treasurer: 
Nancy Wolfe 
State Fire Marshal 
(916) 616-9399 
 
Secretary: 
Gina Di Napoli 

Sacramento PD 
(916 941-0864 
 
Scholarship Manager 
Rod Harmon 
(916) 612 -3630 
 
Past Presidents on 
Board of Directors 
 
(2019-2021) 
Hal Barker 
El Dorado Co. Sheriff 
(530) 919-6000 
 
(2018-2019) 
Chris Champlin 
Marin SD 
(916) 798-1208) 
 
(2017-2018) 
Judy Denton 
Sacramento Coroner 
(916) 363-1282) 
 

NCPOA web site: 
www.ncpoaweb.com  

 

 

http://www.ncpoaweb.com/
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NEWS BRIEFS:  This month’s meeting was hosted by Amador County Sheriff Gary Redman, who invited Jackson COP Chris Mynderup, 
Sutter Creek COP Jim O’Connell, Ione COP Jeff Arnold and Amador Area CHP Commander Todd Thibodeau. Each of them provided 
interesting information on the goings on in their jurisdictions. We had a good turnout, glad to see so many members and friends in attendance 
to support this area’s law enforcement agencies.  Our meeting was held at the Jackson American Legion Post 108 Hall.  The Legion’s 
Auxiliary provided a well decorated hall and tables for our meeting. They prepared and served a delicious Buffet lunch that even had several 
bottles of SPINETTI wine on the tables. Check our Northern California Peace Officers Facebook page, to see photos of this wonderful event. 
 

VACANCY:  We are looking for someone to step up to fill next year’s Sgt. at Arms position. Not too soon to think about it, not a big 
commitment of time but a very rewarding opportunity to serve YOUR association.  Don’t hesitant to step up, we would like to have 
representation from all agencies in our region.   Contact Executive Director Val Kobza or President Larry Bowler for information.  
 

SCHOLARSHIP UPDATE:  Our annual luncheon in March to award scholarships to Sac State Criminal Justice majors is coming soon.  This 
year we received 29 applications.  From the group we selected 12 for interviews with our committee comprised of Val Kobza Executive 
Director, Rod Harmon Scholarship Manager, and two members Jim Ortega and Jean Schlenker.  Interviews have been scheduled for 
February 9th.  From this group we will select seven (7) deserving candidates to receive this year’s scholarship awards.  This year’s 
scholarship awards will be $2,000.00 each.   
 

SCHOLARSHIP DONATIONS:  We are always grateful for the donations that help us award scholarships each year.  We received recent 
donations from  Ron Allen, Val Kobza, Bob and Pat Ghigileri, Hal Barker, Sharon Nichols, Rod Harmon.  Our attendance drawing was won by 
Joe Reeves and he generously donated it to the Scholarship Fund.  Thank you all for your donations to our Scholarship fund.    
 

Web Master and Past President Chris Champlin led an Auction for Gourmet Baskets that were donated by Amador County Sheriff Gary 
Redman and CHP Commander Todd Thibodeau. They were purchased by Sharon Nichols and Rod Harmon.  Another auction offered by Jeff 
LEIKAUF from El Dorado County and another donor, offered a very unique item that resulted in vigorous bidding which was won by Hal 
Barker.  These auctions raised a total of $2,280 which went directly into our Scholarship Fund.  
 

Following people donated Items for our Raffle table:   Nancy Wolfe, Barbara Smith and Sharon Nichols.   
 

NEW MEMBERS:  Joining at the meeting was Helen Zinn, sponsored by Neil Zinn.   We also had Ed Fong, a retired Deputy Sheriff from 
Sacramento County join us in January. 
  
Try to make it to this this month’s meeting in El Dorado County with John D’Agostini who we understand will be retiring this year.  
This will be his last opportunity to host us before he steps down as Sheriff.  Bring a friend, spouse, a colleague who may be 
interested in joining and sharing rides to meetings with you.  Our different locations each month, provides opportunities to meet 
with others, to share information on current happenings on a variety of subjects and show support for the agencies in that area. 
 

SAD NOTE:  We received notice that member Warren Steeves, retired US Marshall had passed in November.  Rest in peace old friend.  
 

PLEASE KEEP YOUR MEMBERSHIP DUES CURRENT:  Annual dues are still only $25 per year and are now being accepted for 2021-22.  
NCPOA operates on a fiscal year (July-June).  Check the mailing label on this Newsletter to find the expiration date for your dues.  You may 
pay dues at any Membership Meeting or mail a check to the address listed on this Newsletter.  If you have a question regarding your 
dues status, please contact Nancy Wolfe our Treasurer.  
 If you are interested in having a nametag made, they can be ordered for $8 by contacting Judy Denton at any meeting or by  
 phone (916) 363-1282.  
KEEP IN TOUCH:   Planning to make a move?  Please provide us with your new mailing address, and current e-mail address. WE ARE 
TRANSITIONING TO E-MAIL FOR OUR NEWSLETTERS, PLEASE PROVIDE US WITH YOUR CORRECT E-MAIL ADDRESS TO STAY 
INFORMED ABOUT NCPOA ACTIVITIES AND MEMBERSHIP NEWS. You may send this information to Chris Champlin at 
chris@cwdataweb.com.  If you have not been on ncpoaweb.com or the NCPOA Facebook recently, CHECK THEM OUT (access to 
these sites are available on the email newsletter you receive). Things will be changing soon!           
   HOPE TO SEE YOU IN PLACERVILLE!!     STAY HEALTHY AND SAFE!        

mailto:chris@cwdataweb.com

